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Message from the Board

By Jack Ellis  –  President
On Saturday the 7th the club held the first of many workshops to come during the year ahead.  We had eight club members show up to take advantage of seven hours with Johnny and Mike Baker and the trees we each brought to work on.  It was one the most productive periods I have ever participated in. 
We were carving, shaping, pruning, wiring, potting, and debugging (literally). We were all busy, with great instruction and assistance from Sensei and Mike, and accomplishing some really nice work for our trees.  Everyone expressed how much they enjoyed the workshop and were looking forward to the next one. 
The participants will be bringing their trees to the next meeting to let members see what was accomplished. I will be working with Sensei and Dave Barron to set up  workshops at least every other month, hopefully every month, for the rest of the year.

On another note. The club is looking for a show chairman for this year’s show. Tony has decided not to participate this year.  Tony will be sorely missed by the entire club.  I hope he finds that his heart belongs to Yamato and elects to return.  Until then, we all wish the very best for him.

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Message from the Vice-President
By Lu Bedard  –  Vice-President
We had a Board meeting on Saturday, January 29th at Bedard’s house.  A report will follow at the next Club meeting February 17th.

Big news:  Centennial Hall is closing its doors as of May 2009 – which means after all these years we will need to find a new site for our October 2009 show.  Jack Ellis and Johnny Uchida are heading up this effort and hopefully we’ll have a new location in the next month or two. 

Sunday, January 30th was the Yamato field trip to Jim Gremel’s Deer Meadow Bonsai just outside of Occidental, CA.  Some of us stopped at Andy’s Market in Sebastopol and caravanned from there to Jim’s. 

Jim gave us a tour of the grounds and a close look at the hundreds of bonsai growing in the ground – already with their first wiring while in the ground.  We saw his 1st place award winning bonsai from the show in New York State.  People bought pots, copper wire, and a couple of high quality bonsai – one of which was in the bonsai show at Lake Merritt last weekend before it went to its new owner.  Jim cooked pizza for us and we ate lunch on his porch. I think everyone had a great time and look forward to future visits to Deer Meadow.

We have a new editor for the Yamato Newsletter.  Noah Hanna will be taking over the job and we will support him as we did Tony Hayworth in the past.  Tony did a wonderful job over the years and because of his efforts we received many great comments from members and also non-members who had an opportunity to read the newsletter and see Tony’s work.  We wish Tony well.

A new year continues, and I look forward to Dagmar and my having a healthy year, certainly without the health problems of last year. Enough of doctors, hospitals, shots, CT scans, MRIs, poking, and prodding!
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Annual Membership Drive Continues
By Lu Bedard – Vice-President
2009 membership renewals are now due.  Once again it is a great time to remind prospective friends or neighbors about the bonsai kai (club) and the many benefits and activities of the membership.

To name a few:

· Annual show

· Monthly club meeting with Johnny’s demos and critique of your plants

· Newsletter
· Discount all year at Grove Way Bonsai Nursery

· Annual Holiday party

· Field trips 
· And, of course, “Friendship Through Bonsai”
At the end of this newsletter is the member renewal form.  Dues are the same as last year, $45 for a single membership and $55 for a family membership regardless of the number of family members as long as they are living in the same household.
At The Next Club Meeting…
On Tuesday, February 17th, Uchida-sensei will do demonstration on deciduous tree transplanting & repotting.
Don’t miss this club meeting event.

Place: Castro Valley Women's Club,

18330 Redwood Road, Castro Valley, CA  

Note:  All Club Meetings start at 7:00 PM.
Club Demonstration Schedule - 2009      
Feb 17 – Deciduous Trees Maple (Momiji or Kaede) – transplanting & repotting.
Mar 17 – Active period for repotting (almost everything) Demonstration for Black Pine (and other 2-needle pine).

Apr 21 – Continuation of repotting.  Demonstration Rock Planting (Ishizuke).
May 19 –Collected trees e.g. Oaks and California Juniper, other Shimpaku
June 16 – Japanese Azalea (Satsuki) –  Pruning and Shaping.
July thru December – will be published later.
Sensei  Uchida’s  Notes
By Johnny Uchida  –  Club Sensei
Dear Member. How are you? It was beautiful weather, 70-75 degrees is great for January but not good for the bonsai. Trees have no time to rest.  
Now in early February, after the sun it rains off and on.  You see the maples, hornbeams, and some other deciduous are popping up. That means you have to do repotting soon, (if that tree needs repotting). So do the deciduous trees first, then evergreen trees. 
Prepare your soil and make sure the soil is dry. This is much better, don’t use wet soil for repotting.  After repotting, first watering is very important.  Put water on until clean water comes out, and then water regularly.  The only thing you have to watch is if a very hot day comes, then it’s a good idea to move to semi-shade place.  
After the repotting, for the first two or three weeks take care like a “baby”.  But we are very lucky to live this area compared to what people back East have.  If you have show-quality bonsai for repotting then the size, color, and shape of pot are very important to pick – we have to study for that. I will see you at the meeting. 
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During the Christmas break we were visited by Amy Cheong of Aimee Photography who agreed to take pictures for the club at Grove Way Nursery. 

Please enjoy these examples throughout this month’s newsletter


Yamato Bonsai Events
By Noah Hanna

This month we were unfortunately not able to provide the club with a “Bonsai Basic” column. Instead I have included pictures from the club’s January 25th trip to Jim Gremel’s Deer Meadow Bonsai nursery. 
We got a nice break in the rainy weather to enjoy the scenery all around us and there were many fine trees to look at. Some of us were lucky enough to snag some nice trees there as well as great deals on pots and other goodies. 

Many thanks to Jim Gremel for having us and being such a good host, and also to those in Yamato who helped arrange for the visit. Please enjoy the pictures. 
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Looking at trees for sale
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Jim’s fields of bonsai in training
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One of Jim Gremel’s award-winning cascading Shimpaku Junipers
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Jim Gremel enjoying a break with club members
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Enjoying the afternoon

This Month …
A very Happy Birthday to: 
4th - Katherine Ide

17th – Thee Kole

18th – Gayle Ellis
28th – Lu Bedard

Happy Anniversary and many more years to come:
18th – Mr. & Mrs. Dennis Miu

~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Contact Us

If you need to mail anything to the club in general, please send to: 

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

If there is anything you would like to contribute or comment on regarding the newsletter, contact the editor, Noah Hanna, at noah@invalidargument.com 
If you have moved, or changed your email address, please notify Yamato Bonsai Kai, so that we may update our contact and mailing list information.   Thank you.
~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~~
Yamato Classifieds

Notice:   if you want to advertise something in this space, please compose your text and contact the Newsletter Editor
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Yamato Bonsai Kai – 2009 Board
	President – Jack Ellis

Vice President – Lu Bedard

Secretary – Karen Paulos

Treasurer – Dagmar Bedard

Director 2009/10 – Sandy Barron

Director 2008/09 – Dennis Hawkins

Director 2009/10 – Allen Hightower 

Director 2008/09 –  Mike Pistello
Director 2009/10 – Emiko Rosenberg
	925-455-5429

510-537-0669

510-351-1081

510-537-0669

510-657-6895

510-657-8229
510-792-2677
925-818-6116
510-537-0326


How About a Pot Swap?

Do you have any pots around that you bought with high hopes, but just don’t have the right plant for?  Or maybe you’re looking for just the right pot for that plant that’s ready for transplanting.

Well, get ready to bring a pot (or two) to the club meeting on March 17th and see if you can make a deal with a fellow member.

2009
Yamato Bonsai Kai 
––   Membership Request Form  ––
	Request Type:
	[   ]  Renewal         [   ]  New

	Membership Type:
	[   ]  Single             [   ]  Family

	First Name(s):
	

	Last Name:
	

	* Address:
	

	* Phone: 
	

	* Email Contact:
	

	** Birthday mm/dd:
	

	** Anniversary mm/dd: 
	(enter spouse name if single membership)


YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

Return Service Requested

Attention Postmaster:

Dated Material – Please Expedite
2009 Membership Drive
Instructions

Enter appropriate information in the provided form.  Return this request form in person to the next club meeting or return by mail to:

YAMATO BONSAI KAI

P. O. Box 2616

Castro Valley, CA 94546-2616

To continue your membership and to receive the newsletter uninterrupted, please respond with your membership request form by 28 February.  

Make checks payable to “Yamato Bonsai Kai”.

Notes

Single  = $45


Family = $55 (same household)

Email 
 = requested for Newsletter distribution
*= Address, Phone & Email Contact are only required on New Requests or if you have changed your details in the last year

**= Birthday & Anniversary = Optional.  Used only for newsletter congratulatory announcement
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